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NEWSLETTER

HAPPY THANKSGIVING!

Please join us Tuesday, November 21st at 7:30pm for our
MVBA General Meeting held at The Belvedere at 1 East
Chase Street. The MVBA November election will take place
beginning promptly at 7:30pm. Ballots will be provided at the
beginning of the meeting and must be cast no later than

8:30pm to be counted.

This month, our special guests will be Connor Whelton & Andy
Cohen to discuss their plans for opening a cannabis
dispensary in Mount Vernon. There will be an opportunity for

neighborhood input and thoughts regarding this new business.

At this meeting, we'll also be providing an update on the Eager

Street Development, giving a summary of the October 24th
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Quality of Life and Safety Meeting, and officially launching the

newly developed and designed website and logo for MVBA.

As always, our general meetings are free and open to the
public, members and non-members alike. Please join us to
discuss important issues and events related to our Mount

Vernon community.

Upcoming MVBA November Elections

The November 215t MVBA Board Election will take place as
stated above. The slate of candidates for the open MVBA
Board positions listed below will have one last opportunity to

address the general membership.
President—Michele Richter (incumbent)

Vice President—Wesley Stuckey (current Director)
Recording Secretary—Marci Yankelov
Treasurer—Onahlea Shimunek (incumbent)
Corresponding Secretary—Lex Weisand

Directors (2)—Julie Canard (incumbent), Jeff Withington,
John Molino, Mario Brandhorst

Short bios for each candidate follow below.
Michele Richter

Michele Richter is an 8-year resident of Mount Vernon and
current President of the Mount Vernon-Belvedere Association
(MVBA) since Fall 2016. Prior to this position, she was Vice
President of MVBA. Michele enjoys working towards making
Mount Vernon a more livable and vibrant community and leads
the Clean & Beautiful Committee as well as the Business

Round Table discussions. Michele continues to assist the




Architectural Review Committee as well as attends other
MVBA committees and works with neighboring community
associations as necessary. Michele also serves on the
Midtown Community Benefits District Board as well. She
serves on the Midtown Community Benefits District Board and
on the Executive and Budget & Finance Committees for
Midtown. She is a wife for 21 years and a mother of two boys
ages 13 and 11. Previously, she worked in the clinical
research industry for over 20 years holding a B.S. in Biology.
She also co-owned and operated an antiques business in
Baltimore for 14 years. Currently, Michele is a business
partner of the Co-Op at Madison Street and Maryland Avenue
in addition to being an investor in other properties within

Mount Vernon.

Growing up in Baltimore, Mount Vernon has always been a
special place to Michele. She loves the architecture and high
quality craftsmanship found in the neighborhood. She enjoys
renovating and restoring these buildings to showcase their
significant architectural details and to bring a fresh life into
these historic spaces. Michele would love the opportunity to
continue serving on the MVBA Board as President. She
continues to work towards her goal of making Mount Vernon a
destination for people of all ages while improving the
appearance and livability of the community. Michele believes
that Mount Vernon encompasses the best of Baltimore both
historically and presently and wants to demonstrate how

valuable and truly special this neighborhood is.

Wesley Stuckey

Wesley Stuckey is a designer, printmaker, and educator
originally from Mississippi, now living and working in
Baltimore, Maryland. His work has been published by HOW
Magazine, PRINT, Focal Press, Princeton Architectural Press,
Tattly.com, a project by SwissMiss, and by Communication
Arts. His work has also been featured in exhibitions across the
Southeast, Mid-Atlantic, and Mid-West, in Arkansas,
Maryland, Mississippi, Tennessee, Virginia, and in Chicago,
lllinois. In addition to traditional print design and printmaking,
Wesley's work primarily focuses on branding, illustration, and
environmental graphics, with the occasional interactive project

for the web. He graduated from the Maryland Institute College



of Art in the Graphic Design MFA Program with Ellen Lupton in
2011.

Over the past 6 years, he has taught branding, typography,
hand-lettering, web design, and basic design at both the
University of Maryland Baltimore County (UMBC) and the
Maryland Institute College of Art (MICA). He is currently
running his own studio practice where he gets to dabble in a
little of everything related to design in addition to teaching at
MICA.

Over the last eight and a half years, Wesley has made
Baltimore his home. Now, as a property owner and a small
business owner, he is active in the restoration of two historic
buildings. He is also passionate with his work to help local
businesses and non-profits grow and build strong relationships
with their neighbors and customers. Some of his current and
recent clients, locally in Mount Vernon, include The Co-Op,
Par Collective, Dooby's, Sugarvale, The Owl Bar, Belvedere &
Co, Milk & Honey, Creative Mornings Baltimore, Center Stage
Theatre, Concert Artists of Baltimore, Midtown Benefits

District, and Mount Vernon Place Conservancy.

Most recently, Wesley organized, designed, raised funds, and
lead the charge in creating the first Annual Oktoberfest Mount
Vernon. The event was a huge success for the neighborhood
and MVBA. Over 1,200 attendees came to the festival and
enjoyed food, beer & wine, and entertainment. In addition to
actively being a Director on the MVBA board, Wesley sits as
the MVBA representative on the Midtown Community Benefits
District Board and is on the Mount Vernon Place

Conservancy's Maintenance Committee.

Marci Yankelov

Marci Yankelov is a Realtor with Allison James Estates and
Homes Elite in Baltimore. She received her bachelors in
Marketing and Corporate Communications from The
University of Baltimore. Prior to real estate she spent 15
years+ working in field marketing, the high tech dot.com and
hospitality industry doing corporate event planning and sports
marketing. She worked in marketing for several startups which
prepared her to own her own business. This included product

and corporate launches and branding in Baltimore and other



East Coast cities. Major events included the MBA All Star
Game and The Congressional Open. She moved into the real
estate industry after several lay-offs in the dot.com industry.
Marci has a creative edge combined with a strong business
sense which is a rare combination in the marketing world. This
has won her several professional awards including an award
for Special Event Planning from the International Association
of Business Communicators and 2008 Top Realtor on The
Rise. She is involved in several volunteer organizations and is
a life time member of Hadassah. She is currently the co-
coordinator for the Howard's Dog Park. Marci grew up in
Baltimore County and has lived in Mount Vernon for over 25
years. She has embraced and welcomed the growth and
evolution of the community and is passionate about promoting
the neighborhood. She lives on Monument St with her Yorkie-
Poo Jackson. She enjoys, cooking, spending time with friends

and family and traveling.

Onahlea Shimunek
Onahlea is a long time Mount Vernon resident, property and

business owner, as well as the active Treasurer for MVBA. For
over 35 years, she worked in the hospitality industry with the

Marriott Hotels.

Over the years, she has served on the board of MVBA three
different times. She looks forward to continuing her current
position as Treasurer. Mother to Bear and keeper of Vicki, she
is very active in the neighborhood and has a great sense of

humor.

Lex Weisand

Alexandra (Lex) Wiesand is a long time Mt. Vernon resident
with a passion for the Cultural District that embodies
everything great about urban living. She moved here at age 18
during her first year at Towson University, where she
graduated with a Political Science degree and served as an
editor for the Journal of International Affairs. Throughout her
college years she lived and worked in Mt. Vernon with her
father David Wiesand of McLain Wiesand Custom Furniture,
both well known fixtures in the neighborhood. Her love of art

and design blossomed here and she enthusiastically decided



to join the family business full time after college. She is now
the Shop Manager at McLain Wiesand, working alongside her
father and learning the intricacies of the custom furniture
business. She recently purchased her second house in
Baltimore City, a beautifully preserved historic home in the 800
block of Park Avenue where she lives with her boyfriend, two
lovely roommates, and two perfect cats. She has been witness
to many changes around the city and neighborhood over her
past twelve years here and is equally devoted to development
as well as historic preservation. Her priorities include bringing
new businesses to the neighborhood to improve the quality of
life for residents, while also attracting new ones without
alienating the veterans. She is committed to working with her
fellow neighbors to help their beloved Mt. Vernon grow to it's

full potential.

Julie Canard

Julie Canard is a stockholder at Washington Apartments,
located at 700 Washington Place in Mount Vernon.
Previously, she lived in Bethesda Maryland, but moved 11
years ago to what she thinks is the most distinguished
neighborhood in all of Maryland, flowing with culture and

character.

Shortly after moving to Mount Vernon, she soon discovered
that her neighbors are diverse and delightful! She enjoys
walking to restaurants, museums, and the theater in the
neighborhood. Her passion is people, with a deep fondness

for historic architecture and design.

In her profession is as a real estate agent, she has garnered
many awards for professionalism and as a top producer in the
Washington, DC area for 35 years. Her affiliation has always
been with the prestigious real estate company of W.C and
A.N. Miller, now a Long and Foster entity and Christie’'s Great
Estates. As a realtor, Julie recognizes that first impressions
are important. She feels that it is imperative that Mount Vernon
put a strong arm on making owners of properties, in our
historic neighborhood, accountable for the appearance and
repair of decaying buildings. She believes we should have a
process in place to fine those individuals, or companies, who

do not comply with the standards of which we desperately



need. Her goal is to lift this neighborhood up to it’s full

potential as a desirable destination.

She has served on many boards and has been president of
the Potomac Inner Wheel of the Rotary Club, president of the
Old Farm Garden Club in North Bethesda, president of the
Hampden Square Condominium in Bethesda, and a docent at

the Smithsonian Institution, to name a few.

As a current MVBA board Director, Julie's focus is to promote
more participation from neighbors and business owners and to
get Mount Vernon moving forward with renewed energy, and
to encourage more shops to come to our neighborhood for a
more vibrant, self-contained, walking environment, where

current tenants would want to make a permanent residence.

She would greatly appreciate the opportunity to continue to

serve Mount Vernon as a MVBA Director!

Jeff Withington

Jeff Withington is a US Navy submariner and naval nuclear
engineer working as an instructor at the Naval Academy.
Previously, he served on a submarine where he deployed to
Europe visiting ports in Portugal, UK, and Norway. Jeff has
lived in Mount Vernon for nearly three years during which time
he has stayed involved in the neighborhood by participating in
the police ride-a-long program and producing a report about
neighborhood crime trends. He is currently pursuing an MBA
and hopes to put that to use in furthering the welfare of the

neighborhood!

John Molino

John Molino lives on the 200 block of East Read Street, with
his wife, Ellen, and two children, Annie and Jay. He moved to
Mount Vernon in 2005 and bought a home here in 2008, the

same year he and his wife joined MVBA.

He gradually got more and more involved in the neighborhood
since that time. He started volunteering with

neighborhood tree plantings—and after Andy Smith introduced
him to the idea—he completed a Healthy Neighborhood Block

Project on his street, enhancing the open space behind the Mt



Vernon Market Center. During the creation of the Mount
Vernon Master Plan, which was finished in 2013, He
participated on the Open Space and Transportation & Parking
sub committees. In 2015, he assumed responsibility for the
neighborhood playground and started working with a few
neighborhood families as The Friends of Mount Vernon
Children's Park. Since forming, they have organized park
clean-ups, fundraisers, social gatherings, and had new
equipment installed in the playground. More recently, in 2016,
he joined both the MVBA tree committee and MVBA

Development committee.

He is employed as an Economist for the Bureau of Labor
Statistics, and takes the MARC train to D.C. four times a
week. He doesn't own multiple properties or businesses in the
neighborhood, but he is completely vested in Mount Vernon,
because Ellen and he are choosing to raise their family here.
John can bring a new perspective to the board and help

represent the young families living in the neighborhood.

Mario Brandhorst

Mario Brandhorst, a lifelong Baltimorean, has called Mount
Vernon home for the last 14 years. After graduating from The
Baltimore School for the Arts, Mario attended The Art Institute
of Boston at Lesley University and returned to his hometown
in 2003. In 2006, he launched his two Mount Vernon-based

businesses, B&H Chimneys and Majer Metal Works.

Both businesses are located in the heart of Mount Vernon at
1004 Morton Street and actively support in maintaining and
developing their thriving neighborhood. B&H Chimneys, which
Mario co-owns with longtime friend Tim Howell, provides
maintenance and installation services while also completing
many masonry preservation projects in the neighborhood.
Majer Metal Works, also a partnership with fellow BSA
alumnus Malcolm Majer, designs and fabricates architectural
elements and furniture in wood and metal, often in
collaboration with other Mount Vernon businesses. Numerous
private residences and businesses throughout Baltimore,
including newcomer to Mount Vernon, The Room and
neighborhood staple City Cafe, boast projects by Majer Metal
Works.



Mario currently resides on the 1300 block of Saint Paul with
his wife Neekta. He spends his free time enjoying Mount

Vernon and all it has to offer.

As mentioned last month, below is a listing of each position
and their respective responsibilities, for reference.

President (serving 2-year term)
Michele Richter, Current President

The President shall be the Chief Executive Officer of the

Association.

Additional Responsibilities include:

e The President shall preside at all Board and
General Membership meetings of the Association.

e The President shall have general management and
direction of the activities of the Association and all powers
ordinarily by the President of an organization.

e The President shall prepare the agenda for all meetings of
Directors and the general membership, subject to the
approval of the Board of Directors and shall call special
meetings of the members and directors, consistent with the
By-Laws.

e The President shall sign all contracts and agreements in the
name of the Association following a Resolution of the Board
of Directors.

e The President shall sign all notices, checks, drafts,
warrants, or other orders for the payment of money which
are drawn, and also signed by the Treasurer.

e The President shall serve as the representative of the
Association at meetings and in discussions with public and
private agencies, unless the Directors authorize a special
committee or individual to represent the Association.

e The President shall have such other powers and duties as
may, from time to time, be assigned by the Board of

Directors.

Time Commitment for Position:

30+ hours per week

Vice President (serving 2-year term)

Matthew Muir, Current Vice President



The Vice President shall, in the absence of the President, perform

all duties and have all the powers of the President.

Additional Responsibilities include:

e The Vice President shall also have such additional powers
and duties as may be assigned by the President or the

Board of Directors.

Time Commitment for Position:

20+ hours per week

Treasurer (serving 2-year term)

Onahlea Shimunek, Current Treasurer

The Treasurer shall be responsible for all funds in the name of the
Association and shall deposit all funds in a bank designated by the

Board of Directors.

Additional Responsibilities include:

e The Treasurer shall have major responsibility for the
collection of dues each year and shall bring to each meeting
of the Association, an up-to-date record of all paid
and unpaid members.

e Unless specifically waived, the Treasurer shall make a
report to the membership at each Association meeting of
the financial condition of the Association.

e The Treasurer shall also prepare and submit to the Board a
budget at the start of each year, projecting income and
expenditures, which budget shall be adopted or amended.

e The Treasurer shall prepare an annual report of the income

and expenses and submit same to the Board of Directors.

Time Commitment for Position:

15+ hours per week

Recording Secretary (serving 2-year term)

Christine Griffin, Current Recording Secretary

The Recording Secretary shall keep accurate records of all Board

and Membership meetings of the Association.

Additional Responsibilities include:



e The Recording Secretary shall keep a record of those
members who attend each meeting.

¢ In the event of a vote challenge, it shall be the responsibility
of the Recording Secretary to ascertain from a review of the
membership rolls and membership cards whether an
individual is entitled to vote.

e Unless waived, the minutes of the preceding Board and
Membership meetings shall be read at each Membership
meeting of the Association and submitted to the

membership for their approval or amendment.

Time Commitment for Position:

15+ hours per week

Corresponding Secretary (serving 2-year term)

Vicky Aloneftis, Current Corresponding Secretary

The Corresponding Secretary shall prepare and send notices
and answer any and all correspondence at the direction of the
President and prepare for the President's signature official
statements of the Association's position on various issues
which need to be communicated to the proper agencies,
authorities, organizations, or individuals. Such correspondence
shall be made available, upon request, for inspection by any

member.

Time Commitment for Position:

15+ hours per week

Director (2 positions serving 3-year term)

Julie Canard & Lance Decker, Current Directors

The purpose and function of the Board of Directors of
the Association shall be to provide advice and consent to
the President in the day-to-day management of the Association’s

affairs.

Additional Responsibilities include:

e Meeting and acting as a board to adopt such rules and
regulations for the conduct of meetings and management of
the Association as are deemed proper, not inconsistent with

the Articles of Incorporation and By-laws of the Association.



e Participate in the planning of the meetings of the
Association and to prepare recommendations for the
membership.

e Approve the expenditures funds by the officers of
the Association and to adopt a budget for the Association
each year;

¢ Receive an annual statement of income and expense and
provide for its audit;

¢ Act on behalf of the issue(s) at a general meeting of the full
membership.

e Executive such additional duties as may be required by the

By-laws, as amended from time to time.

Time Commitment for Position:

10+ hours per week

In addition to the responsibilities listed above, all board
members are expected to act as a Chair/Co-Chair of a

MVBA Committee.

Best wishes to all of the candidates that are running!

MVBA proudly recognizes Artisan Title Company at 807
North Calvert Street, and Lift Yoga & Strength at 202 East
Madison Street, in joining our growing list of restaurant and

business members.

Each month, we will be recognizing businesses that join
MVBA membership. So, join MVBA by clicking HERE.

If you have any questions on membership, please reach out to
our fabulous Membership Committee Chair, Julie Canard at

membership@mvba.org.




Encourage your neighbors and other businesses in Mount
Vernon to become members of MVBA. It is only $20 for
Individuals and $50 for Businesses, per year, to become a

member.

THE EI.EPHANT

WORLD CUISINE

MVBA Annual Holiday Party
Tuesday, December 12th, 5:30-8pm

Upstairs at The Elephant - 924 North Charles Street
$30 for MVBA Members - $35 for Non-members

MVBA is excited to announce the upcoming Holiday Party that
will be held Upstairs at The Elephant, on December 12th,
5:30-8pm. Save the date. Eventbrite Invitations will soon

follow. Join us as we kick off the Holiday Season!
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This week, we had a wonderful turn out for our monthly
Third Thursday Happy Hour event, on Thursday, November
16th, at Nouveau Home And Interior Design at 70 West

Eager Street. In case you couldn't attend, you can always

stop by and see what you missed.




Upcoming Business Round Table:
Winter Quarterly Meeting

Wednesday, January 24th, 9-11am
12 W. Madison Street

(corner of Madison & Morton Streets)

MVBA continues to welcome all local Business Owners to our
next quarterly Business Round Table this Winter on
Wednesday, January 24th from 9-11am located at 12 W.

Madison Street (corner of Madison & Morton Streets).

Coming Up in December

¢ No MVBA General Meeting in December. See you all
on January 16th at the First General Meeting of the

new year.

¢ No Third Thursday will take place in December.

Instead, be sure to join us for our annual MVBA

Holiday Party, on December 12th!




hotel

()BDTS, As Original As Baltimore SINDIGO

Poets Modern Cocktails & Eats.

Welcome Mount Vernon neighbors! Stroll over
and enjoy creative food for breakfast, lunch
and dinner—all in our unique, stylish setting!

Try our classic and artisan cocktails, fabulous
wine list, and craft beers.

BaltimorelndigoHotel.com

Baltimore Downtown

At Poets, we have many entertaining, popular
offerings throughout the week, such as:

* Happy Hour, 4-7 pm

* Free Self-Parking @ Franklin Street Garage
* Wednesday Night, $1 Sliders

* Thursday Jazz Night, 6-8 pm

* Drag Brunch, 2nd Sunday Monthly

Poets Modern Cocktails & Eats at Hotel Indigo
24 West Franklin Street
Baltimore, MD 21201 | 443.961.3400







